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RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

Recommendation 1 
1.1 The committee recommends that NEHTA, in partnership with the 
Department of Health and Ageing and Medicare Australia, take steps to more 
effectively engage all healthcare stakeholders in the establishment of the 
Healthcare Identifiers Service.  These steps should include at least the following 
elements: 

(a) involvement of key healthcare stakeholder groups, including state 
and territory governments, private and community health 
providers, and healthcare consumer groups, in the development of a 
Healthcare Identifiers Service implementation plan which covers the 
period from the successful passage of the bills to 30 June 2012; 

(b) the publication of this plan for public comment prior to its 
finalisation; and 

(c) the development and implementation of a targeted education and 
communication strategy which targets both healthcare providers 
and healthcare consumers, and which clearly lays out the facts 
behind healthcare identifiers and provides contacts for people to 
access further detailed information. This strategy should be 
implemented prior to the Healthcare Identifiers Service coming into 
effect on 1 July 2010.  

Recommendation 2 
1.2 The committee recommends that the Healthcare Identifiers Bill 2010 and 
Healthcare Identifiers (Consequential Amendments) Bill 2010 be passed. 
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